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Group Meeting 8.3.16

Those present signed cards for Brigitte and Roger, both of whom are in hospital.

We wish them a speedy recovery. 

Campaign Updates

All co-ordinators were absent but Angela and Graham respectively had reported no updates on China or Stop Torture.

The UK AGM

Rachel gave a very full report of the AGM.  She was impressed by the opening speaker, Justine Ijeomah.  Joseph said he could ask her to speak to the group.

Rachel said that a considerable part of the AGM was given to AIUK governance.

The main focus for AIUK will be “People on the Move” (refugees) in the coming year.  It was sugested that this theme could be our Book Sale campaign.

Rachel attended the workshop on refugees and gleaned many facts and figures on the subject which are seldom publicised.  The majority (80%?) of refugees are taken in by the poorer countries in the world.

The group could have a speaker on Syria.

Re the two resolutions the group had discussed,  A4: AI’s international policy on access to abortion services is going to be reviewed, as is A5: climate change as a human rights issue.

Rachel gave us a summary of her very comprehensive notes made at the AGM and is happy to answer any questions from members unable to be present at the meeting.

David WW and Joseph had also attended the AGM.  David had brought up that, with the increasing use of internet communication, those not using this technology should not be forgotten.  Joseph mentioned his concern that the AI co-ordinator for human rights in Nigeria is in fact Nigerian.  This led to a brief discussion on the former AI practice of a country not dealing with its own human rights issues.  This is no longer the case.

Book Sale Planning

Debit/Credit card payments.  Should a charge be made to customers paying by card?  It was agreed to ask Dee for her advice and decide at the May meeting.

Jeff and Lisa’s garage will be opened on Friday, 13 May, to receive the donation of books from Abingdon, the keys to the garage to be collected the previous evening.

It was decided to keep to the usual opening times for sorting/pricing the garage:

WEEK NIGHTS: 7pm to 9pm;    WEEKENDS: 4pm to 6pm.  From MONDAY, 16 MAY

Those wishing to go during the day should make their own arrangements.  

If Joseph’s volunteers are needed he must be given two or three days’ notice – they would help during the day.  There is also the possibility of using David’s volunteers.

There will be more than one set of keys.

Pricing and sorting of books will begin on Monday, 16 May, until the Book Sale on 18 June.  The week leading up to 18 June will be moving books from garage and setting them out in the Church.  The public should be advised that we cannot accept dropped off books after 5 June.

As so few members were present it was decided to defer whether or not we have a Novembr Book Sale until the May meeting.

Simon will organise leaflets.  Ken said that he liked the year number of the Book Sale on the leaflet (42?)

Letter Writing  

will be at Greenwich Tavern, 7.30pm, 26 April.  David WW needs all letters by 9am on Monday, 25 April.

Group AGM

At this year’s AGM the constitution will be changed to have the AGM to coincide with the financial year.

AOB  None.

                   EVENTS 2016

Tuesday 26 April

7.30 pm Letter writing, Greenwich Tavern, King William Walk, SE10

Tuesday 10 May

7.30 pm, Group monthly meeting, The Crypt, St. Margaret’s Church, Lee, SE13 5DL

Monday 16 May to

Saturday, 18 June

7-9pm weekdays, 4-6pm, weekends: BOOK SORTING/PRICING, Garage below Church of the Ascension, Dartmouth Row, SE10, till

BOOK SALE

Group Meetings: Second Tuesday every month (apart from June) at 7.30pm in the crypt of St. Margaret’s Church, Lee Terrace, SE13 5DL

Letter writing evenings:  Fourth Tuesday every month (apart from December) 7.30pm currently at Greenwich Tavern, King William Walk, SE10

Book Sale: A Saturday mid-to-late June; a Saturday after Remembrance Sunday in November; both at Church of the Ascension (COA), Dartmouth Row, SE10 8BF (see EVENTS 2016 above)

Human Rights Action Centre (HRAC): 17–25 New Inn Yard, London EC2A 3EA; for any official events please register via the website at www.amnesty.org.uk or tel: 020 7033 1675
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Chair 

Simon Ware

simontware@gmail.com

Deputy Chair

Rachel Errington

rerrington852@btinternet.com

Secretary (enquiries contact)

David Webbe-Wood

David.webbe-wood@ntlworld.com

Treasurer

Dee Weekes

weekesdee@hotmail.com

Membership

David Webbe-Wood

020 8244 0995

david.webbe-wood@ntlworld.com 

Publicity

Simon Ware

simontware@gmail.com

AIBG Website

David Webbe-Wood 

david.webbe-wood@ntlworld.com

London Region Representative 

Simon Ware

simontware@gmail.com

Newsletter

Rotating:    

Ken Ryder, 

Ann Hillary, 

Brigitte Hurrell,

Roger Hardwick

Graham Dock

020 8856 5377

020 8853 3405

020 8852 6080 020 8852 5225

020 8699 9980

anneliz.hillary@btinternet.com

brigittehurrell@gmail.com

roger2543@aol.com

g.dock@btinternet.com

Email List: aibg@googlegroups.com (posts to all subscribed members)

Website: www.amnesty.org.uk/groups/blackheath-and-greenwich

